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olegion.com or saladjutant@ohiolegion.com. 
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Where has the time gone, going 
faster than I expected.  I have 
been traveling throughout the 
state visiting Districts and 
Squadron's.  I have to say every-
where I went was met with hos-
pitality.  I would like to thank the 
whole Detachment.  If it weren’t 
for you, I wouldn't be able to do 

my job.   
 
We are doing great with membership.  We need to 
keep up the good work and recruiting and maintain-
ing our existing members.  We always are there to 
assist our Veterans any way possible we can.  
 
 We recently returned from the Washington Confer-
ence.  It was a great honor for me to lay the wreath 
at the Ohio section of the World War II Memo-
rial.  Our adjutant, Scott Thornton laid the wreath on 
behalf of his grandfather at the World War I Memo-
rial.  It was very interesting to learn about everything 
at Arlington National Cemetery.  While we were 
there,  National Commander Donald J.R. Hall laid 
the wreath at the tomb of the unknown soldier.   
 
Don't forget our 60th Detachment Convention is 
right around the corner in Findley, Oh.  Come out 
and assist me in making this the best Detachment 
Convention ever.   
 
Our First District is working hard to make it a very 
entertaining and successful convention.  Hope to see 
you there.  
 
David L. Dilts, Detachment Commander 
(740) 319-1255 
 

 
 

Hello to everyone, I hope you are all doing well. 
 
We had a nice meeting at the  Mid-Winter Confer-
ence.  I have been on the road making visits.  I was 
invited to the 4th District Blue Jug celebration; my 
wife and I made the trip south and had a wonderful 
time spending  the evening with members of the 
4th District.  Thank you so much to the officers for 
the invitation.  I was also invited to the Membership 
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Gala for the Continental American Legion Family.  
My wife and I were able to attend that Gala along 
with Commander Dilts his wife Susan, PDC Buster 
Sutterlin his wife Deb, Adam Budner, and his girl-
friend Kim Bunch.  We  had a very nice time attend-
ing that Gala, and a big thank you to Todd Bidlack 
and the rest of the Continental Squadron for the in-
vitation. 
 
I will be traveling a lot in the next couple of months, 
visiting Spring Conferences and getting ready for the 
Detachment Convention.  Don’t forget Memorial 
Day is coming up, please make sure you get out there 
and show people what the Sons of The American Le-
gion does for our veterans.  Also don’t forget to “BE 
THE ONE” and make buddy  checks to anyone you 
think might need it whether it be a veteran or not.  
Show people out there how much we care about 
them. 
 
Convention is coming up in May and I hope to see a 
lot of you in Findlay. 
 

Tim Conway, Detachment First Vice-Commander 
 

 

 
 
This year is certainly flying by!  I hope you and your 
families had a good Easter!  I had the privilege of 
speaking in the 7th district at their meeting in 
March.  It was great to see old friends and meet new 

ones too.  I also was lucky enough to attend the De-
partment Oratorical, and to be an escort.  The young 
lady I happened to escort was not only from my dis-
trict, but she won and will advance to Nationals!! 
 
I am receiving raffle tickets back that supports Com-
mander Dilts' Project, Task Force 20.  Please let me 
know if you have any questions and need more tick-
ets to sell.  Selling tickets is very easy, especially 
since it is for such a good cause.  I myself sold 27 
tickets on Sunday! 
 
Jeff Vrabel Jr., 
Detachment Second Vice-Commander 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
Fellow Sons Members, 
 
As I travel around the state, I see the good works of 
the SAL.  We, Chris and I, were recently invited to 
the 9th, 10th, and 13th district all in one weekend.  We 
had a great time and met some new friends.  We 
found that many posts have different ways of honor-
ing their veterans in their canteens or their Posts.  
Some have scrolling TV monitors with photos of past 
Commanders; others have cases full of artifacts from 
members that have passed.  Whatever you do and 
however you decide to do it, be creative, take pride 
in it and cherish those Veterans. 
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Don’t forget your “why;” the reason you belong.  The 
veteran that made you eligible. 
 
Keep your prayers and thoughts with those who fight 
and continue to fight for our freedoms.  
 
Please let me know if there are any calls, cards, pray-
ers, or visits needed as we move into summer.  
  
Todd Bidlack, Detachment Chaplain 

 

 
 
Squadron and District Officers Elections.  
Welcome to Spring and election season for the Sons 
of The American Legion!  It’s time to be thinking 
about who will lead your squadrons, districts, and 
the detachment for the year 2024-2025. Please re-
member that your new squadron and district officers 
are required to be elected and certified to Detach-
ment Headquarters by May 1st. Links for the 
combined squadron and district certification form 
(PDF, XLS and online) are available from the “SAL 
Forms” section of the SAL page on the department 
website, https://www.ohiolegion.com/sal/. 
 
New district officers should use the “2022 EMBLEM 
SALES ORDER FORM” link in the Membership area 
on the Forms page to order their new uniform cap 
and name tag.  Squadron officers may order their 
own caps and name tags from Emblem Sales at Na-
tional Headquarters directly. 

 
Consolidated Squadron Reports.  Along with 
the 2025 Officer Certification Forms, your squadron 
must complete a 2024 Consolidated Squad-
ron Report Form.  This is the form you need to use 
to document all your activities, programs, donations, 
etc. for the 2023-2024 administrative year.  Please 
take a few minutes to tally your hours and the monies 
involved in support of Sons of The American Legion 
programs. 
 
District Adjutants should also file a report for their 
district’s activities independent of the squad-
rons in their boundaries. 
 
The Microsoft Excel version of the report is available 
from the SAL page on the department website to 
help you get everything right.  Enter your data in the 
yellow fields on the “Details” sheet to have the report 
form filled in automatically.  Just print three (3) cop-
ies of the completed report once you’re finished. 

Please note that National is no longer printing pa-
per reports.  They are encouraging everyone to use 
a fillable PDF file or the squadron’s mySAL portal. 
 
Whichever way you choose to create the report, you 
need to file two (2) paper forms with the department 
as your official, submitted copies. 
 
Not every squadron or district will have information 
for every item, so just report what you have done, 
whether it’s a little or a lot.  At a minimum, fill in the 
squadron summary details at the top and send it to 
HQ. 
 
Please note: Prior Year and Current Year do not 
mean 2023 and 2024!  We want your paid member-
ship counts for last year (final) and this year (to 
date).  This matters for determining per capita-
based convention awards. 
 
The form calls for using the period from June 1, 2023 
to May 31, 2024.  Note that if your squadron wishes 
to be considered for the 2024 Commander’s Pro-
gram Award, your report and all donations must be 
received at Detachment HQ by May 1. 

 
Annual Squadron Data Reports.  Along with the 
two Ohio forms mentioned above, it is also time to 
submit your Annual Squadron Data Report.  This 
form updates your key Squadron addresses, phone 
numbers, websites, meeting times, etc., and the dues 
rates you charge your regular, dual, and junior mem-
bers.  This form is also available from the SAL page 
on the department website.  This needs to be done an-
nually for the yearly changeover of the membership 
database at national. 

 
Annual Report Forms Submission Instruc-
tions.  In order to ensure proper handling of your 
annual reporting forms, please send them to the de-
partment headquarters membership division at 
membership@ohiolegion.com and cc: me at saladju-
tant@ohiolegion.com. Together we will ensure that 
they are recorded in the detachment’s records and 
forwarded to national headquarters as required. 
 
NOTE: Squadrons will not receive their 2025 mem-
bership cards until the 2025 Annual Squadron Data 
Report (SDR), the 2025 Squadron Officer Certifica-
tion Form (OCF), and the 2024 Consolidated 
Squadron Report (CSR) have been submitted to De-
partment Headquarters.  ALL 3 forms are due by 
May 1! 

 
2024 Detachment Convention – May 17-19.  
The call and related files for the 60th Annual 
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Detachment Convention have been published on the 
website – see the Detachment Convention page under 
the Events link.  We will be at the Hilton Garden Inn 
Findlay hosted by Squadron 3 and District 1.  The 
Holiday Inn Express & Suites Findlay North across 
the parking lot will serve as the overflow housing lo-
cation. 
 
ATTENDEE REGISTRATIONS MUST BE RE-
CEIVED AT DETACHMENT HEADQUARTERS BY 
FRIDAY, MAY 3!  This is not a postmark date.  
No registrations will be accepted after that except to 
register guests. 
 
HOTEL RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE DI-
RECTLY WITH THE HOTELS BY THURSDAY, 
April 25!  Call the number listed on our website / in 
the call to get the agreed room rates.  Reservations 
are on a first-come, first-served basis. 
 
Anyone wishing to be selected as a delegate to the 
National Convention in New Orleans, LA should be 
in attendance at the Detachment Convention.  Dis-
trict Commanders should prepare their delegate 
lists in the order they wish to nominate their mem-
bers. 

 
Future Detachment Conventions.  The 2025 
Detachment Convention will be hosted by District 7 
in Chillicothe.  We are currently accepting applica-
tions to host the 2026 convention.  Please submit all 
bid packages to either Convention Screening Chair-
man Dan Sagraves or me before the opening session 
on Friday night.  Contact either one of us if you need 
a copy of the bidding guidelines and documents. 
 
The Detachment has been asked by the Department 
of Ohio to again consider combining our convention 
with theirs.  That would move ours from mid-May to 
late-June / early-July.  PDC Sagraves has asked this 
year through previous articles in the Ohio SALute for 
your opinion on this matter.  He has received very 
few responses.  From what he did receive and in 
speaking with Department Adjutant JD Robinson, 
these are some of the thoughts about the proposed 
change. 
 
Those in favor of the combined meeting mention 
only scheduling one event a year, saving resources 
for those that go to both.  Combining the conven-
tions would give the Department of Ohio the ability 
to negotiate lower rates based on more attendees.  It 
could also encourage bringing more members to 
travel with families. 
 

Some of those against the proposal mention the fact 
that we currently go to different locations and bring 
the detachment to the smaller areas where the com-
bined meeting would be limited to five locations on 
a rotation.  Another concern is a lack of available 
rooms.  The SAL being treated as “second class” at-
tendees in reference to room availability and meet-
ing space. 
 
Miscellaneous comments include schedules would 
need to be modified for both groups.  The SAL must 
finish before The American Legion due to needing to 
ratify SAL business.  SAL would probably need to 
change from three to two days.  The SAL DEC yearly 
meeting schedule would need to change.  Is The 
American Legion willing to change to an earlier 
schedule to accommodate the change?  Attendance 
at all three conventions has seen a downward trend.  
Would this possibly help to increase attendance? 
 
If we keep with the current system, we need to see 
more bids from other locations in the state. 
 
PDC Sagraves and I are asking all to be ready to dis-
cuss this proposal and make a decision at the con-
vention in Findlay. 
 
Regardless of the body’s vote, we will still decide on 
the location for a Detachment-only convention in 
2026 because the Legion has already locked in their 
contract for that year.  If our vote is in favor of com-
bining the conventions, the first joint event would 
not be until 2027. 

 
Proud Possessor of a Priceless Heritage, 
 
Scott J. Thornton, Detachment Adjutant 

 

 
 
Greetings everyone, 
 
Spring has finally arrived.  So, you know what that 
means, its 2023 CSR form, that are due April 1.  Also, 
2024 squadron data forms and 2024 officer certifi-
cation forms should already be turned in, if not 
please do so before April 1.   
 
As of this writing, we are doing well on our member-
ship.  We have surpassed all of our membership tar-
get dates for this year.  With the Detachment con-
vention right around the corner (May 17-19) in 
Findlay with District 1 hosting, I’m sure it will be a 
good time and I think we can achieve 100% 
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membership by convention.  Let’s not stop now, 
please keep sending in your membership, do not 
hold dues. 
 
Our National Commander JR Hall from Maryland 
and leading candidate Joseph Navarrete from New 
Mexico will be attending the Detachment Conven-
tion, lets show them a good time and how the De-
tachment of Ohio does business. 
 
Also, our National Convention is in New Orleans in 
August 23-25, your housing forms can be found on 
the American Legion website.  I would like to see 
great turnout to represent the state of Ohio.  
 
Let’s not forget the “Be the One” campaign.   Not only 
do the veterans need our help, but also your friends 
and neighbors. 
 
Hope all is well and look forward to seeing you all at 
the Detachment Convention in Findlay. 
 
Gary Lang, National Executive Committeeman 
 

 
Fellow Sons, 
 
As NEC Gary Lang has stated, Spring has sprung.  
Get your forms filled out and turned in.  These forms 
are necessary to calculate what we as “Sons” are do-
ing for our veterans.  The SDR form is critical to your 
membership collection.  For your members that pay 
online, without this form, National doesn’t know 
what your squadron dues are so they’ll only collect 
the Detachment and National per capita.  Then your 
squadron will have to track those members down to 
collect the remaining amount of their dues.  So 
please get these forms filled out and turned in asap.  
They are due by April 1. 
 
The first weekend in May, NEC Lang, myself, and a 
few others that sit on national committees and com-
missions, will be attending the Spring NEC meetings 
in Indianapolis.  A lot of information will be shared, 
and this information will be shared at our Detach-
ment Convention in Findlay.  I look forward to see-
ing as many of you as possible in attendance.  Na-
tional SAL Commander Don “JR” Hall and Leading 
Candidate for National Commander Joseph 
Navarette will also be in attendance. 
 
There are many conference calls that go on regularly 
discussing membership, committees, and commis-
sions.  There are regional calls also.  I urge all of our 
committeemen and chairmen, whether Detachment, 
District or Squadron to sit in on these calls.  For the 

dates, times, and access information, look in the 
Round-Up Email publication.  If you do not receive 
it, get with PDC Vrabel to be added to the email list. 
Great information is shared in this publication! 
 
I look forward to seeing everyone soon in Findley 
and hearing what everyone is doing in their squad-
ron, district, and communities. 
 
For God and Country, 
 
Jon Coakley II, 
Alternate National Executive Committeeman 
 

 
 

 
 
Hello from the Second District! 
 
We have all been sent our forms that need to be filled 
out and sent in.  Let’s make sure this is done just as 
soon as you can, and before the detachment conven-
tion. 
 
The district will be over 95% in membership by the 
time this edition of The Ohio SALute comes out.  I 
would like to thank all the posts and squadrons for 
working hard to get this done. 
 
We hope everyone had a great Easter and hope to see 
everyone at the convention in May. 
 
Randy Matthews, Commander 
 

 
 
With Memorial Day fast approaching, this is a good 
time to see if the local cemeteries may need some 
help cleaning the grounds from the winter season.  
Locate and clear the ‘ground level’ markers of our 
service veterans and take a count of the decorations 
that may be needed.  This is also a time to reflect on 
the sacrifices that these veterans made. 
 
The Jerry Moore Annual Third District Golf Outing 
is planned for June 8, 2024 at  Homestead Golf 
Course located at 5327 Worley Rd, Tipp City, OH.  



Registration is @ 7:00 a.m., with Shotgun Start @ 
8:00 a.m. Cost is $65 per golfer / $260 per four-
some.  Prizes and food provided at Tipp City Post 
586, 377 N. 3rd Street, Tipp City, following the golf.  
For further information contact Brian Fowle, Second 
Vice-Commander, at 3rddist2ndvice@ohiole-
gion.com.  Entry Forms and various Sponsorships 
are available.  Sponsorship dollars will benefit the 
following: Fisher House, Gifts for Yanks, USO and 
American Legion Baseball.  
 
Squadron 707 - Englewood OH 
Congratulations to Squadron 707 for being first to 
achieve 100% Membership goal for this year in Dis-
trict 3.  Through hard work and coordinated efforts, 
they had success and picked up a few new members 
along the way.  There were six other Squadrons ‘hot’ 
on their heels @ 90%+. 
 
Detachment-wide 
 

★ Membership - is a vital part of our ‘being’ and 
success.  District Commander Powell would like 
to see if all Squadrons could be 100% + 1 by 
April 5.  If there are any questions, please con-
tact District Commander Powell. 

 

★ Forms and Reports - we have three Forms and 
Reports that are required filing each year: 
Squadron Data Report (SDR), Officer Certifica-
tion Form (OCF) and the Consolidated Data Re-
port (CDR).  Commander Powell would like to 
see if all Squadrons could have these Forms and 
Reports completed and submitted by the follow-
ing dates: 

○ Squadron Data Report - April 15th 
○ Officer Certification Form - May 1st 
○ Consolidated Squadron Report - June 

15th 
 
These Forms and Reports can be sent to member-
ship@ohiolegion.com and a copy to Cmdr. Powell is 
appreciated. 
 
The Forms and Reports are easily found at ohiole-
gion.com/sal/sal-membership/ in the lower right 
side border. 
 
If you have any questions at all, please contact Dis-
trict Commander Powell for assistance as he will 
help you with these important annually required 
tasks.  He is here to help and support your efforts! 

 

★ Dan Sagraves, SAL District 3 Adjutant, took part 
in the Annual Auxiliary ‘After Christmas’ Party at 
the Dayton VA Center on January 30th.  They 

had approximately 35 attendees from the VA. 
Lunch was served, ‘Bingo’ was called by Dan ‘The 
Bingo Man’ and a ‘gift table’ was provided for the 
winners of the various Bingo games. 

 
District 3 - had their Annual Bowl-
ing Tournament at Woodman 
Lanes in Kettering, OH on January 
16th.  There was a very nice turnout 
with drawings and raffles through-
out the day at the lanes.  After-

wards there were refreshments and pizza at Ketter-
ing Post 598 for tournament awards and some good 
‘old fashion’ comradery.  And the team with the most 
total pins for the tournament hailed from Piqua Post 
184 - Congrats to them on their ‘Legion Family’ team 
effort, Legion, SAL, and Auxiliary. 

 
The Department of Ohio - hosted their Annual Bowl-
ing Tournament at Cherry Grove Lanes in Cincinnati 
during the month of February.  A BIG ‘Thank You’ to 
the members of the Stuart G. Luginbuhl American 
Legion Post 72 for their hospitality, and nice dinners 
on Saturday nights.  The staff at Cherry Grove Lanes 
did a wonderful job making for an enjoyable week-
end for the Third District members who took part in 
this tournament.  Also, the folks at the Holiday Inn-
Eastgate for the hospitality they showed. 
 
In “General”   
 

★ Be sure to check with your Legion, SAL, and Aux-
iliary and see where and/or when they may need 
help with various ‘tasks’ at your Post.  You may 
not be a cook, but you may be one very good gar-
dener. Lend a hand, an hour or two per month 
goes a long way.  You may even find a friend, or 
card playing partner you didn’t know you had. 

 

★ The ‘season’ is fast approaching for the ‘cruise-
in’s.  District Commander Powell likes the trips 
to visit the various villages, towns, and cities.  Let 
him know if you have a ‘cruise-in,’ or function to 
show some vehicles.  He’ll see what he can ‘round 
up’ or attend.  They are a great means to tell the 
‘story’ of the American Legion and facilitate 
‘Americanism.’ 

○ Kettering Post 598 ‘Cruise-in dates 
■ May 19th, June 23rd, July 28th, 

August 25th, September 22nd 
■ start at 11:00 a.m., food/beverage 

for sale, grass/shade parking. 
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Remember – 
 

★ Your ‘Post’ is there for ‘You,’ and ‘You’ are there 
for your ‘Post.’ Don’t forget the ‘mission’ of the 
American Legion and support being a ‘Legion’ 
member. 

★ This is ‘your’ quarterly newsletter.  Let us know 
what you have happening at your Post or Squad-
ron.  This messaging will be seen throughout the 
‘Legion Family’ for those who want to take the 
20-25 minutes to open and read.  How better and 
cost effective way to get your message ‘out there.’ 
Remember ‘quarterly,’ think ahead and plan. 

 
Meetings – 
 

★ District 3 Spring Meeting -  will be held on April 
14th @ Post 200 in Huber Heights, OH. 

○ Post address is 5046 Nebraska Ave, Hu-
ber Heights, OH 45424 

○ Registration is @ noon, Meeting @1p 
○ Guest is Detachment Commander David 

Dilts (Squadron 29 in Zanesville) 
○ Let’s have a nice showing for Com-

mander Dilts 
 

★ Detachment Convention - 60th Annual 
○ May 17th - 19th in Findlay, OH (Hilton 

Garden Inn) 
○ Further information and booking infor-

mation at the following link: 
https://www.ohiolegion.com/sal/ 

 
Russ Powell, Commander 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

The Legion Family group that went to the VA Cincin-
nati Hospital for Salute to Veterans Week.  On day 1 
we went to the patient's rooms and passed out gifts.  
Days 2 & 3 handed out gifts for patients that were 
coming into the Hospital for  treatments, Doctor vis-
its, picking up perceptions and general needs. 
 

 
Chuck Castle, SAL 4th District VAVS Rep.; Ron Wissman, SAL 
4th District VA&R Chairman; Liz Castle, Unit 484 VA&R Chair; 
Sue Whitham 4th District Auxiliary Assistant VAVS Rep; and 
Donna Ray, 4th District Auxiliary VAVS Rep.  Not picture but 
helped Marsha Giehls Unit 194 and Denny Lahey Squadron 484 
Advisor. 

submitted photo 

 
The 4th District made a donation to the State of Ohio 
Georgetown Veterans Home, for Veterans activities 
and events.  Part of the money was received from Le-
gion Charities Inc.  
 

 
Assistant Activities Director Georgetown Vets Home, 4th Dis-
trict VA&R Chairman Ron Wissman, 1st Vice Squadron 288 Don 
Burroughs and 4th District Advisor Ken Ellis. 

submitted photo 
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The Fourth District had their Blue Jug Party on 
March 9 at Post 69 in Reading, with almost a 100 Le-
gion Family Members attending the party and 19 
Squadrons that qualified to receive a Blue Jug for 
making 75% by January 3.  This makes the fourth 
year in a row for the Fourth District to receive the 
Blue Jug Award from the Detachment. 
 
There was a social hour, dinner, presentation of the 
Blue Jugs to the Squadrons.  The guest speaker was 
Detachment First Vice-Commander. 
 

 
Fourth District First Vice-Commander Chuck Castle served as 
Master of Ceremonies. 

submitted photo 

 
 

 
 

 
Some of the members of the newest Squadron of the 4th District 
after  receiving their Blue Jug and certificate from Anderson 
Squadron 318.  This makes the second year for them to receive a 
Jug and only being a Squadron for two years.  Second from left 
is Commander Christ Short that received their awards earlier 
from Detachment First Vice-Commander Tim Conway. 

submitted photo  

 

 
Detachment First Vice-Commander Tim Conway helping to pass 
out the Blue Jugs and certificates to the 19 Squadrons with 4th 
District Commander Mark Haeufle and Tony Smith Sq. 69 1st 
Vice receiving Squadron 69 Blue Jug and certificate.  
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On December, 15, 2023, Eighth District Sons of The 
American Legion Commander Phil Lightfoot trav-
eled to Washington, DC Area to be part of the 
Wreaths Across America program at Arlington Na-
tional Cemetery.   
 
 

 
Commander Lightfoot placing Wreath at Vietnam Wall at the 
panel where Hocking County, Ohio MIA Veteran Lawrence N. 
Helber is listed. 

submitted photo 

 
 
 

 
Commander Lightfoot also placed wreath and at the World War 
II Memorial Ohio Pillar.  

submitted photo 

 

 
Commander Lightfoot with Commander Ryan 
Simpson (Maine Post 107) and Commander Richard 
Simpson of Kentucky VFW Post 5467.  The trio were 
part of the 10,000 volunteers who placed 440,000 
wreaths in Arlington National Cemetery in a little 
over four hours’ time. 

submitted photo 

 

 
 
American Legion Post 357 and Sons of The American 
Legion Squadron 357 held their Oratorical Contest 
at Minerva High School on January 24, 2024. 
 

 
Bill Towns, District 10 Chairman Ed Long of Post 34, Elaine 
Clark, Deb Biggens, Matthew Baxter, Roger Bartley at Minerva 
High School. 

submitted photo 

 



 
Post 357 Commander Debi Biggins, Post 357 Orator-
ical winner Kayden Knappenberger MHS, and Post 
357 First Vice-Commander Roger Bartley. 

submitted photo 

  

 
Post 357 Commander Debi Biggins, Oratorical runner-up Caro-
line Rapella MHS, Post 357 First Vice-Commander Roger Bart-
ley. 

submitted photo 

 

 
 
On January 27, 2024, the S.A.L. 13th District was 
happy to host Detachment Chaplain Todd Bidlack 
and Detachment CWF Chairman Chis Hoeffel for a 
Post Hop.  We visited Posts 91, 610, 572 and 627.  
Amazing hospitality was shown by all posts to our 
guests and each post should be very proud.  We were 
able to show our guests what the 13th District is all 
about. 
 

 
submitted photo 
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The next day, Squadron 196 hosted the 13th District 
Winter Conference.  Chaplain Bidlack discussed the 
American Legion “Be the One” program and the up-
coming Detachment Convention in Findlay, Ohio.  
Then CWF Chairman Hoeffel discussed CWF up-
coming events, fundraising ideas as well as the De-
tachment Convention.  The 13th district membership 
learned quite a bit from our two distinguished 
guests. 
 
On a point of personal privilege, I would like to thank 
the 13th District and all of my other supporters for all 
of their support and encouragement in my journey 
to become Detachment Chaplain.  If any districts 
would like me to attend their meetings, please 



contact me.  I hope to see everyone in Findlay for the 
Detachment Convention. 
 
Adam J. Budner, Commander 
blechabum@yahoo.com 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
I would like to say that Spring is here, and we all 
need to make sure that we check on our veterans.  
See if you can help around the yard or with their gar-
den. 
 
I would like everyone to look into the Red, White, 
and Blue Award program.  This is designed to recog-
nize individuals, organizations, businesses, indus-
tries, or anyone who promotes Americanism.  It’s 
our way of saying “Thank You!” to citizens that are 
proud of America.  Information can be found online.  
 
Please think about doing this.  Thanks! 
 
Randy Matthews, Chairman 
 

 
 
First of all, I would like to say Thank You to everyone 
who has already raised and turned in monies for the 
Child Welfare Foundation.  With over $19,500 
raised thus far, Ohio is currently at 63% of our 2024 

goal.  We are well on track to not only meet, but 
hopefully exceed Ohio's goal of $31,250.  Please re-
member that any and all donations count.  Squad-
rons can host a meal, hold a raffle, or host an event 
to raise money for the Child Welfare Foundation. 
 
CWF items such as aprons, shirts, baseball caps and 
commemorative coins/pins will be available for pur-
chase at the Detachment State Convention (May 17-
19 in Findlay. 
 

 
submitted photo 

 
My squadron (#541) for instance hosts Fish Frys 
during Lent so the Sons purchased ten aprons so we 
could show our support of CWF.  One of the cool out-
comes of the Sons wearing these aprons is that those 
in attendance are intrigued about the aprons, and 
they ask what the Child Welfare Foundation is and 
does.  Remember the deadline for taking part in the 
Detachment Convention Yearbook is April 14th God 
Bless everyone and keep up those fundraising efforts 
as we continue to assist in the development of the 
youth of this Great Country. 
 
Chris Hoeffel, Chairman 
 

 
 
I hope this article finds you all well. 
 
Have you ever wanted to make a difference in the 
lives of children through shopping online?  At 
Walmart, now you can with Spark Good Round Up!  
Spark Good Round Up allows you to round up your 
purchase total at Walmart and donate the change to 
a charity of your choice.  It’s a simple and convenient 

mailto:blechabum@yahoo.com


way to make a small contribution that can have a big 
impact on a child’s life.  When you select CMN Hos-
pitals as your charity, you’re supporting a network of 
170 children’s hospitals across the U.S. and Canada, 
providing critical care to millions of children every 
year. 
 
Member hospitals of CMN Hospitals need your sup-
port: To help treat a wide range of illnesses and in-
juries, from cancer and heart disease to chronic ill-
nesses and traumatic injuries.  To provide special-
ized care for children, from newborns to young 
adults, creating a comfortable and supportive envi-
ronment for healing.  Because they rely on donations 
to fund essential equipment, research, and programs 
that improve the lives of children and their families. 
 
You Can Help by: Shopping at Walmart: The next 
time you visit your local Walmart, look for the “Se-
lect Your Charity” prompt at checkout.  Choose Chil-
dren’s Miracle Network Hospitals: Select CMN Hos-
pitals from the list of available charities.  Round up 
your purchase: Your change will automatically be 
donated to CMN Hospitals, making a difference in 
the lives of sick and injured children. 
 
Every penny counts!  By choosing to round up your 
purchase at Walmart and supporting CMN Hospi-
tals, you are helping to ensure that every child has 
access to the critical care they need to thrive.  To-
gether, we can make a spark that helps change kids’ 
health to change the future.  
 
If you plan on attending Detachment Convention in 
Findlay, Ohio this year, please consider donating to 
Children’s Miracle Network. 
 
Adam J. Budner, Chairman 
Blechabum@yahoo.com 
 
Information taken from CMN Hospitals website 

 

 
 
I am still collecting data regarding changing our con-
vention to coincide with the American Legion con-
vention.  I have asked for thoughts and ideas of the 
membership.  I have not received very much.  I still 
need to hear from as many of you as I can before con-
vention.  I will report on my findings at the conven-
tion.  This is a very important topic of debate.  I need 
all of the information I can to make my report.  Don’t 
be one of those people that say nobody asked for my 

opinion on this.  Send me your thoughts at dansa-
graves@twc.com. 
 
So, as it stands now, we will meet in Findlay this year 
and in Chillicothe in 2025.  We will probably vote on 
a 2026 bid then, I am probably going to recommend 
that we try the combined convention to see if it 
works.  I hope to hear good discussion both ways at 
the convention before we make that final decision. 
 
Dan Sagraves, Chairman 
dansagraves@twc.com 
 

 
 
Hi!  I would like to thank Commander Dilts for ap-
pointing me Legislative chairman.  The Washington 
Conference went well; we where will represented 
with Commander Dilts, Bill Towns, Scott Thorton 
,and Bernie Kessler there. 
 
The American Legion is urging Congress to pass the 
Love Lives on act (S1266/HR3651).  Currently, Gold 
Star spouses under the age of 55 are forced to choose 
between remarriage and there survivor benefits. 
 
We need to persuade Ohio to pass HB 243 to help 
Veterans with taxes. 
 
I urge all of you to get VoterVoice to help amplify the 
American Legion message. 
 
I hope to see a lot of you at our Detachment Conven-
tion in May 
  
Craig Smith, Chairman 
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Have you heard of Ohio Secretary of State Frank 
LaRose’s “I Vote In Honor of a Veteran” program?  
Here’s what his website says: 
 
Throughout the years, men and women in our 
armed forces have made great sacrifices to protect 
our freedom and democracy.  Today, the coura-
geous members of our military branches continue 
to serve our country so we all can enjoy one of our 
most sacred rights - the right to vote.  Through the 
I Vote in Honor of a Veteran initiative, you can 
demonstrate the pride you feel for a veteran or ser-
vicemember and, at the same time, encourage oth-
ers to vote on Election Day. 
 
Wear an I Vote in Honor of a Veteran pin on Elec-
tion Day and every day to show your apprecia-
tion to those men and women who made it possible 
for you to exercise your right to vote. 
 
To get your pin, click the link below to submit a tes-
timonial about how they’ve inspired you.  We will 
send you one. 
 
SUBMIT A TESTIMONIAL 
READ MESSAGES OF SUPPORT 
REQUEST & DOWNLOAD MATERIALS 
 
Signing-up is very easy by just following the links 
and filling out the form.  I did it and got my pin in 
the mail last January.  It’s a great pin and I will 
proudly wear it on my SAL cap. 
 
As you know, the Detachment Convention is just a 
few short weeks away.  Please make sure that your 
Squadron Date Report, Squadron Officer Certifica-
tion, and Consolidated Squadron Report are each 
filed by the end of April.  These are mandatory forms 
and must be submitted on time. 
 
Detachment Commander Dilts and Detachment Ad-
jutant thank your for your timely submission of 
these vital documents. 
 
If you need help with any of the forms, contact any 
detachment officer for guidance. 
 
Jeff Vrabel Sr., Editor 
 
 

https://www.ohiosos.gov/secretary-office/office-initiatives/vote-in-honor-of-a-veteran/
https://www.ohiosos.gov/secretary-office/office-initiatives/vote-in-honor-of-a-veteran/submit-a-testimonial/
https://www.ohiosos.gov/secretary-office/office-initiatives/vote-in-honor-of-a-veteran/testimonials/
https://www.ohiosos.gov/publications/#vihov


 
 

 

 

 



 
 
Hi Everyone,  
 
It was good to see some of you at the Mid-Winter 
conference.  I hope you enjoyed yourself and learned 
something new to take back to your squadron. 
 
Well, now we must get ready for state convention.  
What do we need to do?  We need to get our infor-
mation gathered to be put on the Consolidated Re-
port Form.  We, the leaders in the SAL, promote and 
ask for the Consolidated Report Form but maybe you 
don’t know what goes on it.  So, I would like to take 
a different approach and let you know what you can 
report in the Veterans Affairs & Rehabilitation sec-
tion of the report.  
 
1. Donations and hours spent at VA Medical cen-

ters and facilities 
2. Donations and hours spent at State Veterans fa-

cilities 
3. Donations and hours spent on National Veterans 

Assistance Day  
4. Donations and hours spent for Operation Com-

fort Warriors 
5. Donations and hours spent for Fisher House 
6. Donations and hours spent for Homeless Veter-

ans 
7. Donations and hours spent for Troop and Family 

Support 
8. Donation and hours for other VA&R Projects 
 
This last category is a big one.  Everyone has partic-
ipated in this category.  This category is one of our 
main purposes for being a member of the SAL.  What 
have you done to assist a veteran?  Did you take a 
veteran somewhere to accomplish a task?  Maybe to 
a store/doctor appointment/VA appointment.  Did 
you buy a dinner for a veteran?  Have you volun-
teered in a local nursing home?  Did you participate 
in a military funeral?  Did you send any veterans a 
birthday card, get well/thinking of you card, or sym-
pathy card?  These are just a few examples.  Hope it 
helps. 
 
At the state convention, the Richard S. Riviotta, Sr. 
Rehabilitation Award will be given for the best 
VA&R report based on the consolidated report form. 
On a national level, do you know anyone who has 
volunteered at a VA facility?  The Charles Rigsby 
award is given to an outstanding volunteer who has 

been nominated by the squadron.  Last year there 
was only one nomination.  There are many more out-
standing volunteers.  Won’t you take time to make a 
nomination now? 
 
And now, what else is happening in VA&R?  April 
20th is a homeless standdown at the Cleveland Public 
Auditorium.  May 1 is Silver Star Banner Day.  It 
is an official day to honor wounded, ill, and injured 
veterans.  May 18  is Armed Forces Day to honor 
our military, May 27 is Memorial Day.  While 
these two days are a couple of months away, now is 
the time to plan events/activities.  June 6 is D-Day 
and June 27 is National PTSD Awareness Day.  
All of these activities can be reported on next year’s 
consolidated report form. 
 
I look forward to seeing you at the Detachment Con-
vention in Findley! 
 
Bill “Buster” Sutterlin, Commission Chairman 
brs257@zoominternet.net 
 
We celebrated the 105th anniversary of The Ameri-
can Legion by having a steak dinner and band.  It was 
open to the public, and over 100 dinners were sold.  
We had a band, and everyone had a good time. 
 
The VA is still expanding services by doing more 
things a Chillicothe and celebrated the hospital’s 
100th anniversary.  A weeklong celebration included 
food, trucks, veterans night with free admission, 
paint ball games, fireworks, and a great time.  Veter-
ans in Transition, Inc. covered expenses.  They also 
celebrated veterans turning 100 years old with mu-
sic, a fish fry, beverages, and a whole lot more. 
 
The hospital is getting new doctors and nurses, and 
extra help all over the hospital’s campus. 
 
Gerry Palmer, South Chairman 
gerpalm60@gmail.com 
 

 
 
Greetings, 
  
I want to start off by thanking Detachment Com-
mander David Dilts for his leadership and my ap-
pointment this year to serve as Veterans & Children 
Foundation – South Committee Chairman.  I truly 
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appreciate it and am happy to serve the Detachment 
of Ohio in any capacity. 
 
The American Legion Veterans & Children Founda-
tion formerly known as the American Legion En-
dowment Fund provides financial resources for the 
organization’s Temporary Assistance Program and 
Veterans Affairs & Rehabilitation support, including 
accredited service officers training. 
 
Everyone wants to help disabled veterans and needy 
children, but they do not know how or where their 
charitable gifts will be most effective. 
 
The American Legion Veterans & Children Founda-
tion is the perfect place to contribute to make life-
changing and immediate difference for veterans 
seeking assistance for their children and for military 
personnel whose home stability is in peril. 
 
The Temporary Financial Assistance Program helps 
military and veterans’ families with minor children 
at home when they are hit with unexpected financial 
hardships, from sudden health-care emergencies to 
delayed military pay.  Funds are disbursed as cash 
grants solely to be used for essential household 
costs. 
 
American Legion service officers helped secure more 
than $14 billion in health-care benefits and assis-
tance – all free of charge – in 2020 alone.  Service 
officers train and work tirelessly.  More are needed 
to keep up with the ever-growing generation of war-
time veterans. 
 
For hungry children who do not understand what it 
means to miss a paycheck or face unexpected medi-
cal costs, the American Legion Veterans & Children 
Foundation is here to help. 
 
It is a separate, tax-deductible 501-(c)-3, chaired by 
the National Commander.  Charitable gifts like yours 
are the only way that the American Legion can con-
tinue to change lives by helping other veterans and 
military families when they need it. 
 
Please consider donating today. 
  
Adam Jones, South Chairman 
 
 
 

 
 

The OPDCC sends 
thank you, congratulations 

 
Hosted by the great staff and members of Don Gen-
tile Post 532 American Legion Family, the annual 
Ohio Past Detachment Commanders Club Raffle was 
held January 20, 2024. 
 

 
 
Congratulations go out to the grand prize winners.  
Dreama Halternch, Nancy Pratt, 1st District repre-
sented by Evan Mahlman, and Mark Blake. 
 

 
 
Thank you to all that made donations to this ongoing 
special fundraiser that supports the various OPDCC 
Veterans and Children programs, including The 
OPDCC Scholarship.  Be it known that without the 
Sons of The American Legion Midwinter Conference 
and all of those that do the prep work, distribute 
tickets, run the game, and walk the floor with prizes, 
this could not happen. 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Nominate a Veteran Today 
 
The Dayton Dragons are very excited to be reaching 
out for nominations for the Dragons Veteran Salute 
Program presented by CareSource Military & Veter-
ans.  
 
All season long, this special program honors local 
Miami Valley’s deserving and outstanding veterans 
by sharing their service stories during Dayton Drag-
ons games. 
  
By telling their stories, fans not only gain a deeper 
understanding and sense of gratitude for what these 
men and women have done for us, but also inspire a 
future generation to lead and serve this great coun-
try.  Each veteran honored is greeted with a standing 
ovation from a sold-out crowd of more than 8,000 
fans.  They also get to enjoy a one-of-a-kind ballpark 
experience with their family including in-game 
recognition, a luxury suite, food and beverage, spe-
cial gifts, and more! 
  
Your nomination could result in recognizing a vet-
eran you know in a HUGE way!  If you have a veteran 
you’d like to nominate, visit www.daytondrag-
ons.com/veteransalute, where you can learn more 
about the program and fill out the form to nominate 
your veteran(s). 
  
Please feel free to pass this information along and/or 
include it in newsletters, announcements, etc.  We’d 
love to learn about our area veterans!  
  
Thank you! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.daytondragons.com/veteransalute
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Deadline to Nominate Veterans 
for the Hall of Fame is June 1 

 
COLUMBUS – The deadline for submitting nomina-
tions for the Ohio Veterans Hall of Fame is fast ap-
proaching and we want to hear from those who know 
former service members who are excelling and mak-
ing a difference in society. 
 
The Hall of Fame recognizes those who served in the 
U.S. Armed Forces and continue to contribute to our 
communities, state, and nation through exceptional 
acts of volunteerism, advocacy, professional distinc-
tion, public service, or philanthropy. 
 

 
 
Each year, the Ohio Veterans Hall of Fame inducts 
up to 20 veterans based on recommendations from 
an Executive Committee of veterans from through-
out the state and approval from the Governor of 
Ohio. 
 
The deadline to submit nomination forms for 
consideration for the 2024 class of the Ohio 
Veterans Hall of Fame is June 1.  Please don’t 
miss out on this opportunity. 
 
Chances are you know a veteran who continues to 
serve selflessly in their post-military life — a former 
service member who is going above and beyond to 
impact others. 
 

 
Note: The Hall of Fame also can accept nomina-
tions for those who would be inducted posthu-
mously. 
 
To be considered, the veteran must meet the follow-
ing criteria: 
 

• Be a past or current Ohio resident 

• Have received an honorable discharge 

• Be of good moral character 
 
This Hall of Fame sets the standard for recognizing 
Ohio’s veterans for accomplishments beyond their 
military service.  In addition, it is a fitting way to say, 
“thank you for your service to our nation and thank 
you for your continued service to our communities.” 
Again, the nomination deadline is June 1.  
Guidelines, a sample nomination, and more infor-
mation are available at our Hall of Fame Nomina-
tion page. 
 
Learn more about the Ohio Veterans Hall of 
Fame and see the complete list of inductees.  
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Sons National Wreath Laying 
Ceremonies in our nation’s capital 

The following photos were submitted 
by Commander David Dilts 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 

The following photos were submitted 
by PDC Bill Towns 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



Ohio Sons visit legislators 
on Capitol Hill 

 
As part of the Sons of The American Legion National 
Wreath Laying Ceremonies and The American Le-
gion’s National Legislative Conference in Washing-
ton, D.C., members of the Ohio American Legion 
Family spent time visiting legislators to discuss is-
sues pertinent to the American Legion Family. 

 
Congresswoman Marcy Kaptur's Office 9th District Ohio.  Bob 
Schmitt TAL PDC, Military Legislative Assistant Jacob Jernigan, 
Defense Fellow Rachel Cummings, SAL Detachment Adjutant 
Scott Thornton.  Bill Towns SAL Detachment Parliamentarian. 

submitted by Bill Towns 

  

 
Robert Weiler, Bill Towns, Lee Cotton National Security 
Advisor, Carol T Robinson, Roger Friend. 

submitted by Bill Towns 

  

 

 
At Congressman Max Miller’s office are Max Baher, Bill 
Towns, Scott Thornton, Legislative Correspondent Joel 
Howe, Robert White, and Al Beyer. 

submitted by Bill Towns 

 
 

 
At Senator JD Vance’s office are Bernie Kessler, Nancy Kessler, 
Suzette Heller, Cindy Boehnlein, and Mike Blackwell. 

submitted by Bill Towns 

 
 

 
At Senator Sherrod Brown’s office in the Hart Senate Building 
are Susan Dilts, David Dilts, Department Commander Jason 
Rue, Denise Conrad, Cindy Masowick, TALNEC Steve 
Masowick, and Department Adjutant JD Brown. 

submitted by Bill Towns 

  
 



             



 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 






